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FUSSELL WADMAN LTD 
SALES and SERVICE - Accident REPAIRS

SELF DRIVE HIRE - MOT TESTING
PEUGEOT EXPRESS FIT for

TYRES - BATTERIES - EXHAUSTS
Free Collection and Delivery

Hopton Industrial Estate, London Rd., Devizes SN10 2EU
tel 01380 731970 - Fax 01380 731971 - email fussell_wadman@dealers.peugeot.co.uk

Vehicles .
Easterton

 ltd

ATA Automotive Technician Accreditation
Master Technician  AT 1803087958

Independent BMW, Mercedes, VW, Audi and Skoda 
Specialists at less than 1/2 dealer prices. 

All Makes Mot’s & Servicing.
Award Winning Knowledge Of Modern Motor Vehicles

Champion Bright Spark 2006 - 2nd
Auto Trade Technician 1999 - Winner

John Kyte, Director
Unit 1 Hillcroft Farm, 
5 Easterton Sands, 
Devizes, Wiltshire, SN10 4PY
Call: 01380 812192  or  01380 816436
www.eastertonvehicles.com

“Capture the Moment”
With Local Artistic Photographer

 Nicki Douglas-Lee
For Events, Pets and Portrait 

Commissions. Group Equine Commissions 
also available

07808 323987 / 01380 812488
Nicki.douglaslee@gmail.com

www.nickidouglaslee-eventpics.com 

42 Rochelle Court, Market
Lavington SN10 4AT

Bouquets, Arrangements, Plants & Fresh Flowers for all 
occasions Along with a Stylish range of home and gift  

ware at fantasti c prices.

Tel : 01380 816268

Lavington Health 
& Beauty

Simone Davis Wilmot
IHBC, IIHHT
25 Holmfi eld
West Lavington
SN10 4HX
07771 611595

Holistic & Beauty Treatments 
including: Pregnancy Massage, 
Baby Massage & Refelxology, 

Gelish Soak Off, Aromatherapy, 
Sports Massage

www.facebook.com/lavingtonbeauty
 www.lavingtonbeauty.co.uk

WILTSHIRE GARDEN CARE
Steve Gilpin & Chris Gould

Tel: 07734279317 07545953658
01380 818936 

From £15 an hour
WiltsGardenCare@outlook.com

Local professional 
scaffolding service.

Please call 01380 726999
www.iscaffwilts.co.uk

Home delivery

 service

now available

01380

812344

 THE OLD STITCHING POST                                        
              

West Lavington Clothing 
Repairs & Alterations

Tel: 07891 159892



DOMESTIC APPLIANCE ENGINEER
WASHING MACHINE/COOKERS/DRIERS

SERVICE & REPAIRS
TEL: 01380 723279

MOBILE: 07970 117023

TONY PARSONSM.EDWARDS BRICKWORK LTD
New Build, Commercial Extensions
Patios,Garden Walls

13 Riverside Park
Upavon SN9 6DS
01980 630019
MOBILE 07977 316193

ROSE & CROWN
Tilshead

Warmest Welcome in Wiltshire
Freshly cooked Food

Available Seven days a week
Including Lunchtimes

And every evening except Sunday evening

01980 621062

GET FIT WITH SHAPE UP
Private Gym Studio

1 on 1 Personal Training
Adam Freeman

M: 07880439394

E: Shape_up@icloud.com

FB:@ShapeUpPersonalTrainingUk

If you want someone local who can discuss 
your ideas, draw your plans and assist with 
Planning & Building Regulations approval.

Drop me an email or give me a call
martin@martin-carroll.co.uk

office: 01380 818337 mobile: 07971 865661

Martin Carroll
Architectural Services

D & D COXHEAD
Dairy & Stores

Milk deliveries, mobile shop tours West 
Lavington and Cheverells Daily.

Littleton Panel      Tel. 01380 812314

Lindsey Wylie MInstChP
CHIROPODIST

EXPERIENCED, PROFESSIONAL 
FOOT CARE

West Lavington  Tel. 01380 818841

“Don’t Shiver – We Deliver!”
Seasoned Hard Wood Logs

Loads available
Call James 850312 or 

07970781828
www.logstoyou.co.uk

STEVENS FURNISHINGS
Upholstery & Soft Furnishings

Paul Stevens (01380 816218 
or 07727139115)

44 High Street, Great Cheverell 
pauluschristus@gmail.com

Domestic & Commercial Cleaning & 
Ironing Service

Good, honest and flexible cleaning services for 
Devizes and the surrounding area.

Rates start as low as £12/ph
For a quote call 01380 728246
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CHURCHWARDENS
All Saints, West Lavington:	 Robert Giles (813256) Bronwen Matters (816133)
St Peter’s, Great Cheverell:	 Stanley Long (818330) Pauline Jenkinson ( 813775)
St Peter’s, Little Cheverell:	 Peregrine Rawlins (816315) 

Revd. Marion Harrison (01380 816963)
Address  25 White Street, West Lavington SN10 4LW

lavingtonrector@gmail.com  (Not available Fridays)

Retired Priests: Rev  Ann Cocking   812763
Rev Pat Strowger   812840

Benefice Office as above   - churchlavington@gmail.com

Calendar of Services - October 2017
The Lavingtons, Cheverells & Easterton 

Date Market 
Lavington

West Lavington Easterton Great Cheverell Little Cheverell

1st October
10.30 am Benefice Worship Together

Holy Communion (BCP)
At St Peter’s Church, Little Cheverell

8th October

11.00 am 
United Service 
at Trinity in the 
Community Hall

11.00 am 
Harvest 
Festival 

Service and 
Lunch

11.00 am 
United Service 
at Trinity in the 

Community 
Hall ML

11.00 Simple 
Celebration 
Communion

8.00 am
 Holy 

Communion 
(BCP)

15th October

11.00 am 
Harvest 

Festival and 
Communion

9.30 am Parish 
Communion

11.00 am 
Harvest 
Festival

10.00 am 
Welcome to 

Worship

6.00 pm 
Harvest 

Service and 
Supper

22nd October

9.00 am 
Breakfast 

Church in the 
Old School

9.30 am Parish 
Communion
(Traditional 
Language)

11.00 am 
Parish 

Communion

11.00 am 
Family 
Harvest 
Festival

29th October

9.30 am 
All Saints’
Patronal 
Festival

4.00 pm
Bible Sunday

Regular worship in our sister churches:  
9.00 am St Joseph’s Roman Catholic Church, Littleton Panell
4:30 pm Ebenezer Baptist Church West Lavington.

VILLAGE LINK 
West Lavington, Littleton Panell & Little Cheverell

TELEPHONE NUMBER IS 816826

FROM THE RECTOR
October reflection

Isn’t it interesting how our lives are full of cycles and seasons.  There is of course the 
natural seasons that remind us of the turning of our planet and the relationship it has 
with our sun.  Spring, Summer, Autumn and Winter.   The cycle of all life in our world, 
birth, growth, reproduction and inevitably death.  The seasons of the school year and 
many, many others.  The Church too has seasons and cycles.  The two great cycles that 
make up the Church Year are the Temporale cycle which cover the festivals from Advent 
to Pentecost (Whit Sunday) and the Sanctorale cycle that covers the celebration of the 
Saints days, ordinary time and the pastoral celebrations such as Harvest and All Souls.
At the moment we are in ordinary time.  But this isn’t a dull time for the church.  We 
are at the start of our celebration and thanksgiving for this year’s harvest.  A harvest 
not only for ourselves but also the abundance of wild food that nature produces for 
the wildlife all around us.    It would be wrong of us to think that God only cares and 
provides solely for us.  He doesn’t.  His care is over all his creation.  This is something 
we all need to think about and maybe act upon.
Soon, we will be thinking of those who gave their lives in two world wars and what that 
achieved for us and our lives today.  Towards the end of November our thoughts turn 
to those we have loved and lost as we hold our All Souls serves around our benefice.  
And then we come to the season of Advent and the cycle that celebrates the life and 
ministry of Jesus. 
A lot to do and a lot to look forward too.

Revd. Marion Harrison
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ST. PETER’S CHURCH
 

LITTLE CHEVERELL 
HARVEST SERVICE

All denominations welcome.
Sunday 15th October at 6.00 p.m.

followed by
HARVEST SUPPER in the 

VILLAGE HALL at 7.00 p.m. 
Tickets for supper and a 

glass of wine £8.00 – Phone 
Marlis on 816 318 

We look forward to seeing you
We would very much welcome 

donations of non-perishable food 
for the Food Bank in Devizes.

Har est
Festival

St. Peter’s Church, Little Cheverell
COFFEE MORNING 

IN THE VILLAGE HALL
SATURDAY 18th NOVEMBER

10.30 - 12 Noon
Come and enjoy meeting your 
friends over cakes and coffee.

Bring and Buy food items for cake and
produce tables most welcome. Pottery
as well as Christmas Cards for sale

RAFFLE etc.
Proceeds for the running of the Church.

GREAT CHEVERELL 

7 pm Saturday 7 October 

At The Pavilion 

Welcome drink  

3-course Seasonal Supper
Coffee 

£17.50 per head

Tickets on sale from August 1st from: 
Pauline   01380 813775 

Jenkinson.pauline@gmail.com 

Proceeds to
St Peter’s Church,  Great Cheverell

Book Early to avoid Disappointment 

HARVEST FESTIVAL
All Saints Church
West Lavington

Sunday October 8th
at 11am.

Followed by a
PLOUGHMANS LUNCH!

Everyone welcome

Great Cheverell
presents a Halloween fi lm 
for ‘children’ of all ages.

Saturday 28th 
October, 2:00pm

Doors open at 1;40pm
Refreshments available prior to 

the fi lm and in the interval
Admission is free to all

Children under 12 must be 
accompanied by a responsible adult

Bring a cushion if you want 
to sit on the fl oor 

Book at Cheverell Stores 

WEST LAVINGTON FRIENDSHIP CLUB
Dates for the Oct/Dec

Wednesdays at 2.30pm
11th Oct     To be arranged 
25th Oct     Burbage Ladies Signing choir
8th  Nov     tba
22nd Nov   Trip ( destination not yet decided

DEC 13 CONCERT with PETE 
LAMB’S HEARTBEATS  

Music from the 50’s 60’s & 70’s
Tickets £7.50 on sale from 16th October.
For further details ring Eileen on 813264

 
 

The seventh 

CHRISTMAS 
COUNTRY FAIR  

in aid of The Soldiers’ Charity 
will be held on 

SATURDAY NOVEMBER 18th 
at the 

MARKET LAVINGTON 
COMMUNITY HALL 

10am to 2pm  
Start your Christmas shopping with us! 

Lots of stalls featuring handmade crafts 
and produce 

Tombola! Refreshments! 
Free Entry - donations to The Soldiers’ Charity 

To book a stall, please contact: 
 Sue Bonney on 01380 812757  

or email: thebonneys@waitrose.com 

Potterne Village Hall 
Committee invites 
you to the Annual 

Art Exhibition
& Sale 

Saturday 14th 
Sunday 15th Oct 2017

11 am-5pm

At the Village Hall, 
Mill Road, Potterne

Entry £1.00
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Now Open
Functional, timeless

products for you
and your home

A: 59 Northgate Street
Devizes, Wiltshire
SN10 1JJ

T: 01380 738314
E: shopkeeper@no59.co.uk
@weareno59

you are invited to a

FREE YOGA DAY
free taster yoga session in

Market Lavington Community Hall
Saturday 21st October 10:30 am - 1:00 pm

with Konnie & Yoga For All
Tel: 0795698314  E mail: konikasn@gmail.com

No 59
# nicethingsfornicepeople

After talking about it for over twenty years, we’ve finally opened a store in Devizes. No 
59, on Northgate Street (near the cinema) sells an eclectic mix of functional, timeless 
products for you and your home. Brands include Millican bags, Nutscene garden goods, 
Falcon enamelware, Fjallraven accessories, Armor Lux Breton tops, Hinza bags and 
Rains coats plus many more. We look forward to welcoming you soon. 

Hilary & Kevin Stone

DAUNTSEY’S SCHOOL 
MERCERS LECTURE

Dr Bethany Hughes
“How to Make the Greatest City on Earth”

7.30 p.m. October 11th
Dr Bettany Hughes is an award-winning 
historian, author and broadcaster who 
specialises in ancient and mediaeval 
history and culture. She has written and 
presented more than 50 TV and radio 
documentaries which have reached 
some 250 million people worldwide. 
‘Britain’s Secret Treasures’, which she 
co-presented with Michael Buerk, was a 
particular highlight. Her most recent book 
is ‘Istanbul, A Tale of Three Cities’ which 
has been critically acclaimed. Bettany has 
long drawn attention to women’s position 
in society both past and present. She 
was named one of the BBC’s 100 Global 
Woman and stands on the Women of the 
World Committee.

Held in the Memorial Hall. All welcome. 
No charge for admission but help us to 
manage numbers by visiting the school’s 
website and giving notice of attendance. Vintage Tea Set

 for H ire
60 place settings for £50 per event
P roceeds to The N estling Trust

Bonnie M atters  
bonnie_matters@hotmail.co.uk  

07989 572960

Thursdays 9.30-11.30 a.m.
The Old School, Market Lavington

Contact:   
Simone Willmot 07771611595

 Ellen Nuttall 07746909967
Gill Morris 07813579663

Ne
ws

 &
 In

for
ma

tio
n

W
ha

t’s
 O

n



News & Views, October 2017 News & Views, October 2017

10 11

TALES OF A PIONEER
By Alfred Saunders and his daughters

Edited by Lyn Dyson
This is a fascinating account written by Alfred Saunders, who grew up at Russell Mill, a 
son of miller Amram Saunders. Amram is best remembered as the man who organized 
the purchase of all the toll gates around the Lavingtons, and then arranged a ceremonial 
burning of them, thus removing a source of irritation and expense for the community.
Alfred did not enjoy a close relationship with his father, and perhaps for this reason he 
decided, at the age of twenty to emigrate to New Zealand. This was in 1840 when New 
Zealand was a new frontier for European settlers, and the islands were still in the hands 
of the indigenous Maori population.
In this book Alfred recounts his childhood in Russell Mill and goes on to tell us about 
his adventures as one of the pioneering settlers in New Zealand. It is a story of hardship 
and wealth; imprisonment and near bankruptcy; and a successful political career in the 
House of Representatives. Alfred’s style of writing makes this a book difficult to put 
down, and so having become totally absorbed, I felt the need to make it available to the 
community from which he originated.
I have added some information, in the form of appendices, but the main body of the 
book is as Alfred and his daughters wrote it. All profits from the sale of this book will 
be divided between West Lavington Youth Club and Market Lavington Museum. I am 
hoping to have it available at the beginning of October from Amazon.co.uk, and Devizes 
Books, and also from me.

Lyn Dyson  e mail: lyndadyson@yahoo.co.uk  telephone 01380 813943

100 Years Ago
Gunner Henry James Whiting 128518 Killed in Action 18th October 1917

Henry was born in 1890 in Great Cheverell, the youngest of seven children born to Hugh 
Whiting and his wife Mary Jane Chapman.  Hugh was a farm labourer and he and Mary 
Jane had eight children. They lived at Laurel House, Great Cheverell.
Henry was killed in action between the first battle of Passchendaele on 12th October, 
and the second battle of Passchendaele which began on 26th October. Clearly during 
this intervening period when the men were holding their trenches, they would have been 
subject to enemy action from snipers and shelling. It must have been at one of these 
sessions that Henry lost his life on 18th October 1917. 
He was buried at the Cement House Cemetery in Langemark/ Poelkappel in Belgium.

Private Francis Moore 201488 Killed in Action 19th October 1917
Francis, or Frank Moore, was born in 1894 in Market Lavington, the son of William 
James Moore, known as James, and his wife, Bessie Kyte. James was a bricklayer, and 
the family was living with James’ parents  at New Farm House in White Street, Market 
Lavington in 1891. 
Frank joined the 1st/4th Battalion of the Wiltshire Regiment and was sent to India in 
October 1914. The Regiment stayed there on garrison duty until September 1917 when 
they were sent to Egypt.
Frank was killed on 19th October 1917 in the lead up to the third battle of Gaza. He was 
hit by shrapnel while entrenched at Kurd Hill.

WHO ARE YOU TODAY?
Mother, husband, grandmother, brother? Teacher, 
office manager, student, electrician? If you are 
looking after someone who couldn’t always manage 
without your help: someone with a physical disability, 

long term health condition, mental health issue or a problem with substance misuse 
you may also be a carer. 
Juggling a caring role around work, studying, seeing friends or spending time with 
other family members can be challenging. And sometimes it can feel lonely. 

Carer Support Wiltshire are a local charity supporting unpaid carers in Wiltshire. 
Our Carer Cafes and Support Groups are held throughout the county and offer 
information, advice and the opportunity to make new friends over a cuppa.  Visit our 
website to find one near you www.carersinwiltshire.co.uk or call us on 0800 181 4118 
or 01380 871690 from a mobile for a copy of our What’s On Guide. 
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Phone: 07881 200218
 Email: ceeceedecoratress@gmail.com

AlphaTech
Computer Support Services

PC or laptop slow? Call us first!
Over 25 years professional 

IT experience
2 Woodlands Yard
Malcolm Parsons

High Street 01380 813090
Market Lavington www.

alphaprint.me.uk
enquiries@alphaprint.me.uk
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LAVINGTON COMMUNITY CHOIR 
The September restart for Lavington Community Choir began 
with us welcoming some new members and seeing our old 
friends who have returned after a break.
But we have lost some of our bass and tenor singers and so the 
main message for this month is-

If you’re a bass or a tenor we need your voice!!! You will be enthusiastically welcomed 
and if you don’t read music, do not be deterred as we spend time learning each part, 
and some of the music is backed up by learning tracks to help you practise in your own 
time. 
We meet on Thursdays at the Market Lavington Community Hall at 8 for 8.15pm. There 
is a weekly fee of £3.50 and there is a bar available for refreshments at the break.
More information is available from paula@paulaboyagis.plus.com  our musical director.
And the final piece of news for this month is a date for your diary, our Christmas 
Concert will be held on Friday 8th December at the Market Lavington Community Hall, 
we look forward to seeing you there.

TRUMPETER OF CARNEGIE HALL, 
BOND MOVIES

AND ANTIQUES ROADSHOW
TO PLAY IN EDINGTON

Crispian Steele-Perkins is an international virtuoso musician who is one of the best 
known classical trumpeters in the world, playing in the world’s greatest concert halls 
as well as working in TV and film for many years. (He has played for no fewer than six 
James Bond films, and it is he who plays the theme tune to the BBC’s Antiques Road 
Show among many others.)
Now he is coming to play for Edington Arts in the Priory Church on Saturday 7th October 
in a concert which starts at 7.30pm and which will include famous trumpet works by 
Haydn, Mozart and Handel as well as some well-known contemporary music from Bert 
Bacharach and Howard Goodall.
This consummate musician, accompanied by organist Ian leGrice, is also a collector 
of antique trumpets, and will be giving a demonstration on how they were played – not 
so easy with no valves!
Tickets are £20 front nave, £15, rear nave and £10 sides: 18 and under come free, and 
Edington Angels have a 10% discount on ticket prices. If you buy on the door on the 
night, please add £2 per ticket.  To buy your tickets now, please ring Chrissy on 01380 
831256 or email Sue at sue@edingtonarts.org.  Full programme information is on the 
website, www.edingtonarts.org 
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  The Poppy Appeal 2017

LIVE ON
TO THE MEMORY OF THE FALLEN AND THE FUTURE OF THE LIVING

The Royal British Legion provides lifelong support for the Armed Forces community - 
serving men and women, veterans, and their families

This year’s poppy appeal occurs on the below dates:

 » 28th October to 11th November House to House/static collections
 » 11th November    Armistice Day/Poppy Day
 » 12th November    Remembrance Sunday

Our wonderful RBL approved volunteer collectors will be conducting house to house 
collections in your local area over the above dates. There will be resources for both 
adults and children within the collection boxes promoting the Poppy Appeal, so please 
give as generously as possible to this worthy cause.
If you require any additional Poppy Appeal items or further information on 
Remembrancetide, then do contact Steve or Bridget on 01380 813099 

Steve and Bridget Herniman
Joint Poppy Appeal Coordinators for the RBL
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The Churchill Arms
01380 812287

Lunchtime and Evening Meals
Tuesday to Sunday

Real Ales Dog Friendly 
Function Room

Beer Garden with fantastic Views

FANCY SOME FLY FISHING ? 
Mill Farm Trout Lakes, with 

small  caravan site
Day and season tickets available
Quiet and tranquil surroundings

For details call 813138 or 07500615396
www.millfarmtroutlakes.co.uk

T������ �� E�������� Ltd.
We Repair, Service & MoT all makes of cars, and can supply tyres and batt eries. 

Why take you car anywhere else? 
We off er a courtesy car on larger bookings at no extra cost. 

www.turners-subaru.co.uk 
Just call us on 01380 830268 and 

make a booking. 

 
Sales Aft er Sales

Monday - Friday 8:30 - 17:30 8:30 - 17:30

Saturday 9:00 - 16:00 Closed

Sunday Closed Closed
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 LAVINGTON AND DISTRICT 
SWIMMING CLUB 2017

  
  
  
  

   
  

Location: DAUNTSEY’S SCHOOL    
SUNDAY 4.00 pm to 5.00 pm
TUESDAY 7.00 pm to 8.30 pm

AUTUMN   TERM
Starts Sunday 10th September 2017 
  Last Swim Tuesday 12th December 2017
Half Term 20th October to 31st October 2017

No swimming on 1st October and 26th November
 as it is a School’s Exeat Day

 Membership fees are £30 for individuals 
and £60 for a family per term.

For a year’s membership payable in September 
it is £81 for individuals and £162 for families.  

Guests are welcome accompanied by a member 
for a fee of £3 for Adults and £1.50 for children. 

Taster session available.

For further details about joining the Club please phone 
Phil Richardson Membership Secretary Tel: 01380 813485 or email: 
phil.0727@hotmail.co.uk or Anita Holness, Committee Secretary 

email: anita@kholness.plus.com   Ne
ws
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POP UP CONCERT
Thank-you to everyone who supported the PoP Up Concert 
at Little Cheverell House. People were incredibly generous 
entering into the spirit of the event & raising £6000 for 
the Nestling Trust. This is fantastic as it will finance solar 
energy for the childrens  home which is currently under 

construction in Nepal. We were particularly grateful to opera singer Miranda Keys, 
soul singer Poppy Gunnerud & hip hop dancers Sophia Hill & Solene Thomas for their 
brilliant performances. So many people in the community helped & we are very grateful 
for the tremendous support received.

The Pye Family.
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WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL
Hire Rates from 1st October 2016

Rates per hour
Day – 8 am-6 pm
Evening 6pm - midnight

Weekday (Mon-Fri) Weekend (Sat & Sun) 

Local & Charity Other Local & 
Charity

Other

Hall -  Daytime £7.00 £8.00 £8.00 £10.00

Hall -  Evening £9.00 £10.00 £10.00 £12.00

Giles Meeting Room - Day £5.00 £5.50 £6.00 £6.50

Giles Meeting Room - Eve £6.00 £7.50 £7.00 £8.50

Changing Rooms Are charged at Hall rate

Use of cooker in the kitchen - £5.00    Use of Stage Lights - £10.00
• Telephone bookings to Lynne Rayner on 01380 812881.  
• Email bookings to Lynne@movement4you.com. 
• Bookings must include event preparation and clear-up time
• Local rates are for village clubs and societies, registered charities and local private hire only.
• Minimum charge is for 2 hours and 3 hours weekend.  A non-refundable deposit or booking fee of £10 

is required to secure a booking.
• On cancellation, the deposit will be forfeited unless we are able to rebook that date.  
• Heating is now included in the above rates.
• The Playing Field (including pitches), for which there is no charge, must be booked even if the Changing 

Rooms are not used.

WEST LAVINGTON YOUTH CLUB
We are back open after the summer break, come and join us:-
Monday         7pm - 9pm   Seniors at West Lavington
Thursday       6:30pm - 8:30pm        Seniors at West Lavington
Friday           7pm - 9pm         Seniors at Market Lavington
Open to all from Secondary School pupils up to age 18 years old
Come and let us know the events you would like us to arrange
We look forward to seeing you again

Eric Freeman - Chairman of West Lavington Youth Club Management Committee

EXERCISE CLASSES 
Market Lavington 

EXERCISE CLASSES 
Market Lavington

Mon	
  6.45-­‐7.45pm	
  Green	
  Dragon	
  
Weds	
  10-­‐11am	
  Green	
  Dragon	
  
Friday	
  10-­‐11am	
  The	
  Old	
  School	
  

Devizes 
Mon	
  10-­‐11am	
  Wyvern	
  Club	
  
	
  Claire:	
  01380	
  812483	
  
claire@clairelilley.com	
  

Woodhaze Guinea Pig Hotel
De-Luxe accomodation for your
Guinea Pigs whilst you’re away.

Cosy indoor hutches  
safe outdoor runs in good weather.

Reasonable weekly rates 
 call Helen on 01380 818102

or e-mail hblumsom@gmail.com
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A MESSAGE FROM RICHARD GAMBLE 
Wiltshire Councillor for The Lavingtons & Erlestoke Division

The nights are drawing in and there is a chill in the air. The international situation seems 
worse than it has been in years. The national papers, and even the local press, seem to 
report mostly gloomy news. Is there nothing to smile about? Well, yes there is.
First, there has been significant growth in employment in Wiltshire. The county’s 
employment rate is up by 8.7%. This is much better than in Britain as a whole. Wiltshire 
Council has worked with businesses to support the creation of 10,200 jobs in the last 3 
years. 
Apprenticeships have been particularly positive. Last year, more than 6,400 people signed 
up to apprenticeship schemes, which was a 20% increase over the previous year.  
Good employment is not the only success. The circumstances of some of those in our 
society who are least fortunate have also improved. In the past few years, Wiltshire has 
seen a fall of over half the number of households accepted as homeless while the national 
figure has risen slightly.  
But increased economic activity makes the environment suffer from more traffic, more 
energy used and more pollution. Right? Wrong! According to Grant Thornton, the healthy 
economy in Wiltshire “has had a neutral impact on the natural environment” and “our built 
environments are resilient places we want to live in”. Indeed, in their Vibrant Economy 
Index, the firm ranks Wiltshire as the best area in the country in terms of resilience and 
sustainability. 
You too are doing your bit to help the environment. The amount of waste created by each 
household in Wiltshire has fallen and a smaller proportion of that waste is going to landfill. 
Well done!
And there’s more. Since 2013 Wiltshire has seen a steady improvement in the proportion 
of secondary school pupils who attend Good or Outstanding schools as judged by Ofsted. 
Wiltshire’s performance in this area remains above the national average. 
Finally, the number of traffic accidents on Wiltshire’s roads in which people are killed or 
seriously injured has been dropping for two-and-a-half years.
I know that not everything is perfect but I had to look pretty hard to find some bad news 
(with the possible exception of the ever-tightening pressure on the council’s budget). So 
things could be worse, despite the fact that winter is on its way!

You may contact me about this or 
any other matter by email to 

richard.gamble@wiltshire.gov.uk or 
by phone on 07762 018209.
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Become a support 
worker and change 
someone’s life

We have a range of roles available in 
Rowde, near Devizes.
Apply online at hft.org.uk/jobs 
For more information call 01380 725455 
or email hftwiltshire@hft.org.uk

WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
All households should by now have received a Wiltshire Council Housing Needs 
Assessment Survey. The survey is designed to provide the council with information 
on affordable housing needs and aspirations. However, some questions repeat those 
already answered in the Neighbourhood Plan consultation of 2015/16 - for example, 
when asked how many new houses should be built, nearly half wanted 50 to 75 houses 
and about the same number wanted less than 50. In November householders, businesses 
and landowners will also be invited to comment on the details of the proposals and 
policies of the next draft of the Neighbourhood Plan before it is submitted to Wiltshire 
Council for the final stages of the process. 

Wiltshire Council’s Devizes Area Board has supported the Parish Council’s application 
for matched funding for CCTV cameras at the Village Hall. In 2016, the hall and the 
play equipment suffered months of vandalism and there was evidence of drug dealing. 
When temporary police cameras were installed, the activity stopped but has recurred 
since they were removed. The aim now is to stop vandalism and anti-social behaviour, 
or to detect and catch perpetrators. We hope calls to the police will reduce and any drug 
dealing will go elsewhere. 

In addition, PC Teresa Hebert, Community Police Co-ordinator and Rowena Lansdown, 
Wiltshire Council’s Public Protection Officer for Anti-Social Behaviour will be attending 
the Parish Council’s meeting on 5th October to discuss ASB incidents in our area. 
They will explain what can be done to resolve ASB and say what they need from the 
community. All are invited to attend to hear what they have to say - 7.00pm in the Giles 
Room of the Village Hall.

As I reported last month, the council has been very busy with all its work on behalf 
of the community, which, this year, extended into its summer recess. I am pleased to 
report, therefore, that applications have been received for the two vacancies on the 
parish council. With the vacancies filled, the council will again be at full complement. 
My fellow councillors and I extend our many thanks for these offers to serve the 
community and to help us represent its interests. 

Sandra Gamble, Chairman
If you have ANY QUERIES PLEASE CONTACT the Clerk to the Parish Council, Kaye Elston, 
on 07782 251464 or at clerk@westlavington.org.uk. The Parish Council website is at 
www.westlavington.org.uk.
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LITTLE CHEVERELL PARISH COUNCIL

Meetings on 12th July & 13th September 2017 in Little Cheverell Village Hall.
This is a summary of the business at both these meetings. The full minutes can be found displayed on the 
notice boards in the village or on the Parish Council website-see item 5 of the first report.

Meeting on 12th July
1.	 All responses from residents to the requests for ideas about village projects were discussed: 

●● The cutting back of the hedge opposite the Nosworthy bench
●● Maintenance of the 3 dipping wells 
●● General horticultural tidy up 
●● Turn the Millennium Green into a carpark 

2.	 The Parish Steward doesn’t visit in August; the next scheduled day is Monday 18th September
3.	 The Defibrillator training on July 26th was well attended. Please could everyone glance at the equipment 
in the phone kiosk as they walk by? The disc should be green, if it’s red, please tell either Linda Dean or 
Sue Ivey.
4.	 Parish Council Website – the minutes from the meeting held on 12th July can be accessed at http://
www.kennet-communityweb.com/site/Little-Cheverell-Parish-Council/
5.	 MyWiltshire website – this is a website that can be accessed by any resident to report issues, it 
doesn’t have to be a parish councillor. Just go to the Wiltshire Council website and then put into the search 
box ‘MyWiltshire online reporting’
6.	 Village BBQ –the event happened in sunshine on Sunday August 13th and was well attended.
7.	 The next meeting will be on Wednesday 13th September at 7.00pm in the Village Hall

Meeting on 13th September
1.	 Richard Gamble was able to report on the 20mph that hopefully by the November meeting of CATG 
some definite information will be available. He also informed the Parish Council of meetings that would 
discuss safety at Black Dog crossroads and problems on B3098. Claire Perry is hosting a meeting on 
28th September about broadband provision. The recycling centre will be closed for 2 weeks end of Nov/
beg Dec for an upgrade
2.	 Village Projects – some residents with young families had sent a proposal via Sue Ivey, suggesting that 
some sort of natural activities would be good for the local children. Willow structures were discussed, 
which as they are natural and growing, could perhaps be planted on the Millennium Green.
3.	 The request to MyWiltshire for the verges to be trimmed was turned down as we have already had this 
done once during 2017 and that is our entitlement!!
4.	 The next meeting will be on Wednesday 15th November at 7pm in the Village Hall.

SAFETY FIRST ON LOW ROAD
There have been reports of inappropriate behaviour by some drivers on Low Road.
These are just a few examples of complaints received.
* Vehicle driven up behind a pedestrian and hooting
* Driver shouting ' this is a road, not a footpath'
* Pedestrian – I had to throw myself into a hedge to avoid getting run over
* Vehicle drivers unable or unwilling to reverse
* Delivery lorries exceeding the weight limit damaging hedges and walls
* Cars driven in excess of the speed limit
Low Road is a single track lane which demands safe driving.
The majority of drivers are careful and considerate, but for those few who are rude
and impatient to other road users, please take note of:
Rule 206 of the Highway Code
'when' approaching pedestrians on narrow rural roads without a
footway or footpath. Always slow down and be prepared to stop if necessary, giving them plenty of room 
as you drive past Pa
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CHEVERELL MAGNA PARISH COUNCIL
The Council last met on 4 September, and will meet again on 2 October – 7.30pm at The 
Pavilion, Witchcombe Close. All interested parties are welcome to attend.
The Council has accepted, with regret, the resignation of Tan Alexander. Although she 
hasn’t been on the Council for long, she has made a notable contribution, and the 
Council thanked her for her service. A Casual Vacancy has been notified to Wiltshire 
Council – if you are interested in joining the Council and supporting your village, please 
contact the Clerk for further details.
The Council has approved a project for a new website which, it is hoped, will be much 
more accessible and useful to residents and visitors. To bring it more up-to-date, 
village clubs and organisations are asked to submit information such as what they do, 
when and where they do it, and contact details. Also, if anyone has any really good 
photographs of notable features or nice views, that they would be prepared to share, 
please let us know.
The Wiltshire Mobile Library Service is under review. A consultation feedback form can 
be downloaded from http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/MobileLibrary/ and is open until 4 
November. As is often the way these days, ‘use it or lose it’ ......
The Council is increasingly concerned with Highways matters, and is working with 
Wiltshire Council to rectify them. Particular issues are the safety of the crossroads on 
the B3098 at Pear Tree Lane, clearing Green Lane to allow safe passage for emergency 
vehicles and important deliveries to households, and the condition of the High Street 
(C40) due to damage caused by HGV’s. 
The condition of Victoria Park is also of concern. Discussions are continuing with the 
Ministry of Justice to repair the roads and broken street lights, and the local MP is now 
closely involved. The Council stands ready to provide all the support it can to residents.
Finally, the Council is still working with the Army to provide First Aid training, which 
can be certificated. It is hoped to start this soon. If you are interested, please contact 
the Clerk. 

Chris Hall, Parish Clerk
Phone: 01380 816983  Email:parishcouncil@greatcheverell.org

DELICIOUS HOME 
COOKED

FROZEN MEALS AT 
SENSIBLE PRICES 

(Prices start from £1.00)
 01380 812284, mobile: 07584 090170

Email: acgrew@gmail.com
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DAUNTSEY ACADEMY PRIMARY SCHOOL
Autumn Term

What a wonderful start to our Autumn term. The children and staff are bursting with 
all they have done and achieved over the summer break. School has been tidied and 
reorganised...again and classes are looking good to go.
We are starting this year with a whole school topic on 'Growth Mind-set' which is 

heavily linked to our personal goals. There is wonderful information on the internet about the power of re-
training your brain to think positively and we are working together with our parents to support the children 
this year in being the best they can be, taking on challenges out of their comfort zone and developing the 
grit and determination to succeed.
The staff enjoyed a fascinating TD day with a visiting speaker - Dr Maryhan Baker who specializes 
in anxiety, self-esteem and attachment issues in children. She visited classes last week for an age 
appropriate workshop and she is returning in March to offer a parent information workshop. She not only 
was an expert in her field but had endless strategies and resources for practical things we can all do to 
help our children in this ever changing world in which we live.
Our School Leaders proudly accepted their badges this week, having written the most thoughtful, engaging 
letters of application for their chosen roles My Head Boy and Girl and my Deputy Head Boy and Girl shook 
hands like professionals and awarded the badges alongside me in a special assembly. We work hard to 
ensure our pupils develop a wide range of skills, including those needed to be a responsible leader, which 
they can carry into their future with confidence. Alongside our Prefects and House Captains, we have a 
dynamic school council, made up of pupils from all year groups and a very proactive set of Eco warriors.

Academics: In the academic year 2015-2016, our academic results in phonics, reading, writing and 
maths in EYFS, KS1 and KS2 exceeded the national average for primary schools across the country. We 
also exceeded the average for primary schools in Wiltshire in all areas. In fact in KS1 and KS2, the number 
of children who achieved the greatest depth or highest standards available in English, mathematics and 
reading was also far above Wiltshire and the national standards too. July's results show that we have 
done exceptionally well again. We can't officially announce the results until later on in September when 
they are published but we know our children will again be at or above the national standard in most, if not 
all areas. We also have to give a special mention to four of our pupils who this year achieved the highest 
possible marks available in some of their SAT tests - they scored 120 out of 120 - which would place 
them in the top 1% of children in the country! Additionally, 100% of pupils who took an entrance exam 
for a private or grammar school in the last 2 years, all passed and were accepted and are successfully 
carrying on their learning journey with solid foundations laid here at DAPS. 
Fundraising: Our School council worked incredibly hard, with their peers, to raise approximately £500 
for their selected charity - Julia's House. Having enjoyed a visit from Julia's House representatives, our 
pupils were fascinated by the idea of a special place families can go to when their child suffers from a 
life limiting illness. We also enjoyed the opportunity to support better known events, such as Comic 
Relief and Children in Need as well as raising money for our school project - the Early Years Outdoor 
Classroom. In total, we raised over £3000! None of this happens without the support of my staff and our 
pupils and parents and I thank them for all their time and effort. We welcome you to visit our school and 
see for yourselves If you feel your child would enjoy being a part of our school community, please come 
and visit us, have a look around and chat to the Headteacher. DAPS is a supportive, friendly and happy 
school where children learn to love learning and aspire to be the best they can be. Our OPEN DAYS are 
any Tuesday in November - see our website for an insight into our school's vision and ethos. We currently 
have spaces in all year groups except Year 4
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 LAVINGTON PRE-SCHOOL
  We are enjoying a fantastic term at Lavington Pre-school 

learning about our ’health and keeping well’ as we all settle 
in to the new school year.  This term we welcome Felix, Alfie, 

Roman James, Ruby Rose, Elvis, Marko, Alana and Anthony, 
they have all settled in so well and it has been lovely getting 

to know them.  As part of our topic we have been talking about 
exercise and eating healthily, we will be looking at the clothes we 

wear as the weather changes and the things we do to help us stay 
well, such as washing our hands before we eat.    As always, if you feel you have 
something relevant to our topic that you would like to share with us perhaps, you are 
a doctor or a nurse,  please let us know as it is always lovely for the children to have 
local visitors! 
It has been lovely watching our leavers settle so well at Big School next door, they all 
look so grown up in their Big School uniforms.  We all enjoyed their Leavers Celebrations 
at the end of the summer term and wanted to extend our thanks to everyone who came 
to support the event and everyone who donated raffle prizes so generously, we raised 
over £400 on the day which is a fantastic result.  Over the summer we took delivery of 
our new pirate ship, this has been installed in the garden due to the amazing fundraising 
from our Easter Trike Ride.  We have also created a brand new ‘imagination area’ in 
the garden with all the necessary utensils for making mud pies, the children have been 
enjoying this very much!
This year we will be collecting non-perishable food items for our ‘Harvest Box’ to donate 
to the food bank at the end of the term.  If you would like to donate something to our 
Harvest Box we would be grateful for any donations of non-perishable (tinned, dried) 
food, please bring them in to the Pre-school before the end of term (18th October).  
Thank you.
TOP TIP: Our Top Tip for this month is from Understanding the world in the EYFS (Early 
Years Foundation Stage Curriculum), 40-60 months “Help children to find out about 
their environment by talking to people, examining photographs and simple maps and 
visiting local places.”
2 YEAR OLD FUNDING:  In April 2014 the Government broadened the criteria for 2 
year old funding for up to 15 hours per week and you may now find that you fall into 
the eligibility criteria if you have a child between 24 - 36 months old.  If you think you 
might be eligible, you will need to complete a funding form: http://www.wiltshire.gov.
uk/early-years-better-2gether-funding.pdf
We currently have spaces available at our Outstanding Pre-school, if you would like to 
find out more information about us you can visit our website www.lavingtonpreschool.
org.uk or contact our Manager

Becky Gray, on (01380) 812551 or Email: info@lavingtonpreschool.org.uk 
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learning about our ’health and keeping well’ as we all settle 
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NEWS FROM HOLY TRINITY 
C OF E  PRIMARY ACADEMY 

Outstanding Results
Once again, we have been delighted with the outstanding academic 
achievement of our children. We have a statutory duty to report to the 
government on various aspects of children’s academic attainment 
and progress in the Early Years Foundation Stage, in Year 1, in Year 

2 and in Year 6. The Year 6 exams are set and marked by a government department and are a 
rigorous test of how effective our school is. Once again, our children’s results show that we 
have achieved outstandingly well compared with national levels in all subjects. This is a real 
testament to our extraordinary children, our outstandingly talented and creative teachers and 
the committed governors and families who support us.  Year after year, our school is shown to 
be at or near the top of the national league tables in academic achievement. 
However, we are always very clear that this tremendous academic achievement is only one 
part of the education we provide. It is just as important for us to ensure the children have 
broad and balanced curriculum – which is why we take the children out on trips so often, have 
lots of sport, art, music, cooking and drama in school and make sure that our children make 
outstanding progress spiritually, morally, socially and emotionally. Our ambition is to support 
our children to become adults who are happy, responsible and fulfilled in all areas of their lives, 
whatever their gifts or talents. 
Sharing Assembly  
All parents and carers are invited to come to school every Friday afternoon at 2.15pm when 
a few children from each class will share something of the work that has taken place in that 
class over the course of the week. We usually have 50 – 70 parents attend and it is a wonderful 
opportunity to see progression through the school, to see the topics unfold through the term 
and to see how confidently our children will stand up in front of an audience to discuss their 
work. We are coming up to our Harvest Assembly where we will gather non-perishable food for 
the Devizes Food Bank as part of the children’s commitment to help those less fortunate than 
themselves. 
Ancient Romans, Apples, Celebrations and Roald Dahl
These are some of the themes our children are using as learning vehicles for the first part of 
the new year. There will be field trips to Bath, to an archaeological dig on Cotswolds, and to 
local sites. We have already had a fascinating Roald Dahl day with dressing up, explosions and 
disgusting food to share with parents. From these exciting themes, children learn science (they 
are watching an apple slowly decompose in one classroom!), writing, reading, maths, history, 
geography and art – and much more. Learning is fun when placed in context. 
Every day is an open day
If you think your child would enjoy being at our school, please make an appointment to come 
and visit us, have a look around and chat to the Headteacher. There is lots of information on our 
website www.holy-trinity.co.uk and our phone number is 01380 813796. 

Mercedes Henning (Headteacher) 
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On 11th September we were delighted to 
welcome back our popular visiting speaker, 
Anji Scofield. Her topic was entitled 
“Christian Faith At War”. Anji began her talk 

by giving us a brief history of the Christian view of war. The early Church was strongly 
pacifist.  However, there was a rapid change in the time of Constantine and the doctrine 
of the Just War began to be formulated by Christian philosophers. It is generally believed 
that St Augustine (354-430AD) was the first person to produce a theory on war and 
justice.  The principles of The Just War Theory, a set of rules for military combat, are: 
Last Resort; Legitimate Authority; Just Cause; Probability of Success; Right Intention; 
Proportionality; Non Combatant Immunity. Anji travelled to Bahrain in December 1990 
as part of the small advanced party, to serve as Matron at the RAF War Hospital, 
Muharraq, just before the allied coalition’s military offensive began against Iraq on 16th 
January 1991. She shared some of the experiences of her time there and in particular 
two very memorable services of Thanksgiving, one in a hangar at the airfield on 6th 
March 1991 and the other at St Christopher’s Cathedral in Manama on 10th March 
1991. Whilst she was there Anji and her staff were able to help the local community 
by distributing boxes of gifts to the Bahrain Children and Mother’s Society in Manama.
Next Meeting: 9th October at 2.15 pm in the home of Ann Janes, 54 High Street, West 
Lavington. Anna Spear, a dementia nurse, will be talking about how her faith is used in 
her work.

Val Noviss

On 11th September we were delighted to 
welcome back our popular visiting speaker, 
Anji Scofield. Her topic was entitled 
“Christian Faith At War”. Anji began her talk 
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 WORTON AND CHEVERELL F.C.
The new season is now underway and teams are 
starting their league campaigns. We shall report on 
matches on our website and in updates to newsletters 
during the season.
We are still looking to boost numbers in the lower age groups and include 
players of all abilities, so if you are interested in taking up football or 

getting involved in football coaching, please talk to one of the relevant managers whose 
information is below:
Football for tots from age 4 on  Fridays at 5:30 
U7/U10 – Mark Goddard – 01380 813160 U8 and U9 – Sharon Black 01380 818193
U11 – Dave Kiddle – 07843 678781  U12 – Neil Black – 01380 818193 
U14 – Stewart Swann - 01380 812329 U15 – Jake Davis – 07741 306303
    

Steve Dagnall (Everton Supporter) 01380-7279           6
http://www.pitchero.com/clubs/wortonandcheverellfc/

The new season is now underway and teams are 
starting their league campaigns. We shall report on 
matches on our website and in updates to newsletters 
during the season.
We are still looking to boost numbers in the lower age groups and include 
players of all abilities, so if you are interested in taking up football or 
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Once again our annual ‘Fun’ Show proved popular. 
Somehow, despite the unpredictable seasons, our club 
members and their families managed to enter a wide 
variety of produce. The display of the produce was very 
impressive. As you came into the Village Hall you could 

smell the herbs and flowers and then you noticed the vibrant colours in the flower 
arranging sections. People were chatting and admiring each other’s exhibits. There 
were overexcited children discovering that their entries were prize winners and proud 
parents taking photos for the family album.  Conversations continued over a cup of tea 
or coffee and, as usual, there was excellent cake on offer. 
For our September meeting we had a visit to Poulshot Nurseries, a ‘trade only’ wholesale 
nursery, run by a Dutchman, Hans, and his family. In 1986 the nursery was built on a 
greenfield site. It was landscaped with a particular gradient to ensure that all the water 
could be recycled through a series of ditches. No propagation is carried out on the site. 
Instead the plants are bought in as liners, that is, small plants ready for potting up and 
growing on. The plants are all grown in containers and the outdoor beds on which the 
containers sit, are deep gravel and have an automated irrigation system. Many plants 
spend winter in the outdoor beds but some of the slightly more tender varieties start 
life in the fully computerised glasshouse. Here both the roof and sides remain open 
most of the time but close automatically when it becomes too wet or too frosty. This 
means that the plants are kept in ‘almost outside’ conditions and therefore are tough 
and hardy. To ensure that the plants arrive at garden centres in excellent condition the 
nursery uses its own transport. For economy this means that they supply within a 60 
mile radius of the nursery. 
We remarked on how healthy and vigorous the plants looked compared to those on 
sale at many garden centres. It was explained that mass production, mass distribution 
and budget constraints might be to blame for the poor condition of some of the plants 
on sale at supermarkets or large chain garden centres.  We were advised to use small 
independent garden centres with knowledgeable staff if we wanted to find good 
plants. You might have to travel further or 
pay a bit more but in the end the old adage 
of ‘you get what you pay for’ holds true.
Marcus Dancer will be talking about 
‘Scented plants throughout the year’ for our 
October meeting. Meet at Great Cheverell 
Village Hall at 7.15pm for a 7.30pm start on 
Tuesday 10 October. The charge for non-
members is £2. New members are always 
welcome.
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Senior Citizens lunch £8.75 (2 courses)
Lunchtime and Evening Meals
Skittle Alley    Function Room

Beer Garden - BBQ - Pétanque
Bed and Breakfast 

Outside Catering - Take-Away available 
www.greendragonlavington.co.uk

Email: sales@greendragonlavington.co.uk

The Green Dragon
High Street, Market Lavington

(813235)

GREAT CHEVERELL BOOK CLUB
At our August meeting we discussed The Muse by Jessie 
Burton and The Gustar Sonata’ by Rose Tremain. 
The Muse tells the story of a painting which is a lost 
masterpiece with a secret history. Odelle is offered a post as 
a typist at the Skelton Gallery and comes under the tutelage of 
Marjorie Quick, who is both glamorous and enigmatic. The truth about the painting lies in 
1936 in rural Spain involving Olivie daughter of a renowned art dealer and Isaac an artist 
and revolutionary and his half-sister Theresa. We found the story absorbing and with the 
background of the Spanish Civil War suspenseful. It was enjoyed by all of us and worth re 
reading.

The Gustar Sonata is the story of two boys Gustar and Anton growing up in Switzerland just 
before the Second World War, where the horrors of the war seem far away. But Gustar’s 
father has died and his mother Emilie is strangely cold and indifferent to him. Gustar has a 
lonely childhood while Anton has adoring parents and is a talented pianist. The friendship 
between the boys is the only source of warmth 
in Gustar’s life. Rose Tremaine has written a 
novel which explores the question of neutrality, 
self-mastery and how deeply two lives can be 
intertwined. We found it an interesting read.         

WEST LAVINGTON TWINNING ASSOCIATION
   
Our next event is a Greek evening at 7 p.m. on Sat 14th October in 
WL Village Hall. Open to non-members, tickets are £12.50 from Mike 
Page 818510. 
The evening includes dinner, raffle and  wine bar. 
Looking further ahead our American night at 7 p.m. on 24th November 

also in the WL Hall. This also is open to non-members and is £12.50 per head.
In January we plan a repeat of our very successful Burn’s Night.
You can join us by calling me on 818510, or emailing our chairman on blocker38@
hotmail.com and simply asking for a membership form.
Membership is open to residents of West Lavington and surrounding villages.

Michael Page, Secretary
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OCTOBER AT TRINITY CHURCH 
in the Community Hall, Market Lavington

October:
1st October   10.30 am Locally arranged.
8th October   11.00 am United Service – Mrs Sue Smith
15th October   10.30 am Mr Bob Farrimond
22nd October  1 0.30 am Rev Gary Gotham Café Church
29th October   10.30 am Rev Gary Gotham Holy Communion
Joyful, informal style of worship in Methodist/ United Reformed Church tradition 
followed by coffee and refreshments. Visitors of all ages are very welcome.

St.Arbucks
St.Arbucks Opening Hours (01380 816145)
Monday 1.30 pm – 4.30 pm  Tuesday 10 am – 4.30 pm
Wednesday 10 am – 4.30   Thursday CLOSED
Friday 10 am – 5 pm   Saturday 9.30 am – 12.30 pm
Casual Cuppa – Friday 6th October10.30 am to noon. Drop- in for coffee and company.
Breakfast@St.Arbucks -  Saturday 7th October 9.00 am – 1 pm. Bacon, Sausages, 
Croissants, toast, marmalade etc. New team members needed once a quarter. Coffee 
machine experience not essential. Just friendly enthusiasm and community spirit.
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Meetings held 3rd Wednesday of each month at 
West Lavington village hall at 7.15 pm.

Why not come and see how our club can help you make the most of your garden.

Next Meeting: Wednesday 
18th October

Subject: Seasonal Arrangement
Guest Speaker: Kathy Cooper

Competition: Vase of mixed flowers

Lavington & District 

Gardening Club

OCTOBER AT TRINITY CHURCH 

Subject

Competition:Competition:

Matches with Peppers

Peppers love phosphorous,it helps them grow strong and 

better.So, a quick and easy way to get some phosphorous 

into your soil is by burying some MATCHES in it ! The tips 

of the matches will provide phosphorous for the peppers to 

grow from !

Gardening Tip www.lavingtongc.co.uk

BENEFICE 200 CLUB
Wendy Brewer drew the winning tickets for September. First prize goes to Derek Bailey 
from Great Cheverell and second prize was won by Jeannette Giles from West Lavington.

Bonnie Matters 816133
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BAPTISMS
Oscar Bronson Gray RICHARDS was 

baptised by Rev Marion Harrison at All 
Saints’ Church, West Lavington on 29th 
August 2017.

WEDDINGS
 
Debbie PARKER and Peter KNIGHT 

were married at St Mary’s Church, 
Market Lavington by Rev Pat Strowger 
on 9th September 2017.

FUNERALS
St Mary’s Church, Market Lavington 

was filled on 23rd August 2017, with 
a congregation of family and friends, 
to celebrate the life of Mervyn Walter 
SMITH who died on 6th August aged 67 
years. 

INTERIOR DECORATOR
Alan Pierre Botti

Wallpapering, Tiling, Interior Refurbishments
Specialist Paint Finishes

Telephone 01380 813848
Mobile 07889 470272
E Mail alanbotti@waitrose.com
www.alan-pierrebotti.co.uk

Call 07817675801
Office 01380 813406

www.colour-flow.co.uk
colour.flow.decorators@gmail.com
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EBENEZER BAPTIST CHURCH
Here I Stand

On October 31st 1517 an obscure scholar-monk started a revolution that would send shock 
waves throughout Europe. No shots were fired. No rousing speeches were made. But something 
happened that changed the direction of world history. What was it?
Martin Luther nailed 95 Theses to the door of Wittenberg Castle Church in Germany. That’s 
what people used to do to provoke debate before social media was invented. In Latin, of course. 
 Luther was protesting against the sale of Indulgences. They were documents issued in the 
name of the Pope that guaranteed the buyer, or their departed loved ones, time off purgatory 
in the afterlife. The top Indulgence hawker was a man named Johann Tezel, with his winning 
sales patter,  

As soon as a coin in the coffer rings 
the soul from purgatory springs.

 
Forgiveness on the cheap. This outraged Martin Luther. His 95 Theses were heavily critical 
of Indulgences and by implication the Roman Catholic Church which authorised their sale. 
Forgiveness could not be bought. Jesus died on the cross that we might be forgiven. God offers 
forgiveness for free to all who turn from their sin and believe in Jesus. 
Luther’s protest upset the powers that be in church and state. In 1521 he was put on trial at the 
Diet of Worms. Luther was pressurised to repudiate his beliefs, or be condemned as a heretic 
and face execution. He responded with the immortal words, 
“Unless I am convinced by Scripture and plain reason - I do not accept the authority of the 
popes and councils, for they have contradicted each other - my conscience is captive to the 
Word of God. I cannot and I will not recant anything for to go against conscience is neither right 
nor safe. God help me. Here I stand, I can do no other. Amen.”
After his trial Luther was kidnapped by friends and hidden away in Wartburg Castle for his own 
safety. After things had calmed down a bit and was safe for him to emerge, Luther became a 
leading figure in the Reformation movement. In his preaching and writings he called the church 
back to the Bible. He taught that Bible’s key message is not salvation by human effort, but by 
the grace of God, received by faith in Jesus. He summoned Christians to live out their faith in 
their everyday lives. 
The beginning Reformation 500 years ago is an anniversary worth remembering. The Reformers 
rediscovered and proclaimed the good news of Jesus in all its life transforming power. That’s 
a message we also need to hear today. Salvation is by faith alone, in Christ alone, to the glory 
of God alone.

Pastor: Guy Davies www.providence-ebenezer.org.uk 

Events
Harvest Service 
Sunday 1st October , 4.30pm
Produce donations for Boaters’ Food Bank
First Friday of the month: Pop-up Coffee Shop, 10-11.30am. Join us for a cuppa and chat
Fourth Sunday of the month: Time for Tea Plus, 4.30pm – a traditional Sunday Tea, followed 
by a short service  

MAGAZINE DATES
PLEASE NOTE  - DATE FOR HANDING IN COPY IS 

ALWAYS THE 20TH 
Copy for NOVEMBER to reach Jim Hodges by OCTOBER 20th

at Cliffe Farm Cottage, 23 Stibb Hill, West Lavington SN10 4LQ
Copy by e-mail should be sent to: hjhodges2011@btinternet.com 

STEPH. HONEYCHURCH
Cakes, Breads, Patisserie

Lunches, Buffets, Freezer Meals
Fine handmade foods for all occasions

Townsend Garden Centre, 
Devizes SN10 2BB

Tel 01980 630573 Mobile 0794 4092484

Bed & Breakfast
Brookfields, Duck Street

West Lavington
Tel. 01380 813092

Mobile 07973 385336 
bomileshobbs@btinternet.com

Home Boarding for Dogs
Home from Home boarding for your dog(s) 

whilst you holiday/in hospital/moving house.
Your dog will live with us as part of our family.  

Caring animal lovers.
Very large safe garden and lots of country walks.

Licensed by Wiltshire Council.
Fully insured.

Please ring for leaflet.
01380 816919  

e-mail T15SUS@aol.com

 
 

       West Lavington
Double or Twin Bedded Room

Tel: 01380 812284
or 07584 090170

&B
Escape to Lyme Regis

Small 2nd floor apartment available to rent
Great for mid week breaks

 & weekend getaways!
Sleeps 1-3, sea views & parking

Contact Jilly Hazleton
Tel 01380812302/07779749314

Email: jillyhazleton@hotmail.com

North Cornwall
Sleeps upto 7, Fully Equipped cottage

Large Garden & Parking
HOLIDAYS & SHORT BREAKS

Tel 01380 813092
bomileshobbs@btinternet.com

www.helemillcottage.co.uk

Newspapers and Magazines
Delivered daily

Littleton Panell and West Lavington
Ring Heather on 812157

CABIN BY THE SEA SHALDON
3 bedroom chalet in Shaldon, Devon available 

to rent all year round. Sleeps 2-6, sea 
views & parking On site facilities including 

swimming pool and restaurant/café
See:  cabinbythesea.co.uk

To book contact Debbie Brace, Tel 
01380 813181 / 07812 334545

Or Email: northview84@hotmail
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Carina Palmer
BVSc MRCVS

Eastcott Farm
Eastcott, Devizes

Wiltshire SN10 4PJ
01380 813202

Opening Hours
Monday & Tuesday 9am - 1pm  2 - 6pm
Wednesday     9am - 1pm
Thursday & Friday  9am - 1pm  2 - 6pm
Saturday      9am - 12 noon

Consultations by appointment only
24 hr Emergency Service

French Polishing, Repairs
Traditional Finishes

Paint Finishes
Site Work (fl oors, staircases, panelling)

Antique Restoration  
All types of work undertaken

For a friendly, professional service. contact 
Tim Perrett on:

Home 01380 813788; Mobile 07884061264
E-Mail timjperrett@hotmail.com

The Bell Inn
Great Cheverell

Excellent home cooked food in a friendly 
atmosphere.

Full menu served every day
Traditional Roasts on Sundays

Open Log Fire
3 B&B Rooms, 4****

“WEDNESDAY SIZZLE STEAK NIGHT”
BUY ONE GET ONE FREE!

Get two 8oz peppered Rump Steaks cooked the way 
you like it with fries, tomato & onion rings served on 

a hot sizzling platter
FOR ONLY £15.95

Call to book on: 01380 813277

HAVE YOU THOUGHT 
OF STARTING YOUR 

FAMILY TREE?
Lyn Dyson & BeckyWells 

Genealogy Services
Expert help available for all 

family history research.  Affordable fees
1 Dauntsey Court, West Lavington

Tel 01380 813943 
www.dwgenealogyservices.com

Serving the local community since 1988

Providing a choice of 
funerals and memorials 
to suit all budgets.

For details of your local 
branch or to arrange a 
home visit please call

01380 723883

Here for you, 
whenever you 

need us,
24 hours a day.

www.johnstuartfunerals.co.uk

01380 729459

15 - 19 High Street, 
West Lavington

Tel. 01380 816581
Open 7 Days a week from 6:00am to 9:00pm

Wide range of services - Lotto, Paypoint, Fresh Local Fruit and 
Vegetables, Newspapers - and fantastic offers

PICTURE FRAMING
Cheaper than the Highstreet!

I provide a professional service with
top quality materials.

Visit my Studio in West Lavington
for free advice and quote.

Call Clare on: 01380 818857or 07957870000

Seasoned Hardwood 
Barn Stored Logs and 

Bagged Kindling Available 
throughout the year

Call 01380 827253
Mobile 07885 372385



WESTVIEW PLUMBING

Domestic Plumbing - Plastering - Tiling
Bathroom & Kitchen Fitting

FRIENDLY, LOCAL AND EXPERIENCED
Jim Baker 07710 961335

01380 738245

Bridal Hair
Dressing Long Hair

for wedings, balls 
& special occaisions

Great Cheverell
Telephone: 01380 813356

Technology Help 
and Support 

Tel 07515 360820

•	Home and Small Business IT Advice and Support
•	Networking with secure, reliable storage for 

photos, multimedia and personal data
•	Apple and Windows Specialist 

(25 Years Experience)
•	 iPhone, iPad, Mac/Macbook repairs

ABC AIRPORT SERVICES
Taxi Transfers to all Airports

Ferry Ports
Long Distance Meetings

01380 816648
07738 195805

garymac2@sky.com  

RAY BRUCE CARPETS
Supplying Carpets, Vinyl and 

Laminate Flooring
HOME SELECTION

raybe634@hotmail.co.uk
01380 738331    07813192557

8 Quarry Close, Devizes SN10 3BD

Tel. 01380 812270
Mobile 07824 448821

Formerly JLC General Building
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Welding - Steelwork
Building Maintenance, 

Guttering, Painting, Decorating
General repairs

42 Garston, Great Cheverell 
(01380 818360) 07940 406195

J. W. Orchard

Andrew Underwood
Chimney Sweep of Melksham

Phone 01225 706447
Mobile 07889 771 505

●Rebuilding Chimney Stacks●
●Repointing Chimneys●
●Fitting Pots and Cowls●

HELIUM FILLED PARTY
BALLOONS FOR ALL

OCCASIONS

EVERY SORT OF CELEBRATION DECORATED:
ALSO SUPPLIERS OF BALLOON IN A BOX

Call Caroline 01380 722579
(mobile 07979692533)

www.partyballonsforall.co.uk

EXTEND
Lynne Rayner MCSP, 

Chartered Physiotherapist and EXTEND teacher. 
01380 812881 email:lynne@movement4you.com

MOVEMENT TO MUSIC EXERCISE CLASSES
New members always welcome, improve your fitness, balance  and 

co-ordination. Weekly on Thursdays in the Giles Room
West Lavington Village Hall

Active classes for sixties plus 
10am -11.00am

RICHARD HALE
GENERAL GARDEN MAINTENANCE

GRASS CUTTING
WEED KILLING

HEDGE TRIMMING
FENCE MENDING

PAINTING & DECORATING
Call Now!  07734 109686  or 

01380 812225

Black and White Conservation
Architectural Stone Masonry
Heritage Conservation Repairs to stone, 

brickwork, masonry in lime mortar

and traditional materials by qualified stone mason
Toby Robson 01380 818666

07747022362
toby@blackandwhiteconservation.co.uk
www.blackandwhiteconservation.co.uk

J.E.Bodman
Plumbing & Heating 

Engineers
& Boiling Servicing
OFTEC Registered

Pathway House, Urchfont 
(01380 848365)

Flowers • Weddings & Events • Funerals
Corporate • Flower School • Gifts

Come and visit us at
Ammi flowers LLP

13 Maryport Street Devizes Wiltshire SN10 1AH
p. 01380 722925   f. 01380 739572

www.ammi-flowers.com

Garden Services
General garden maintenance, 

all jobs considered !

Keith Nisbeck
01380 813640
07852 318342
b.nisbeck@btopenworld.com
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